[image: image1.png]On April 6th, 1992 at 3:00 P.M. there was an informal meeting
held in the Council Chambers of the R. M. of Morris.

Present at this meeting were the following:

Reeve Dan Thiessen, Councillors George St. Hilaire, Harold Dyck,
Bill Martens, Dick Zacharias of the R. M. of Morris.

Earl Braun and Jim Heinrichs of the U.V.D. of Rosenort Committee.

Angus Sneesby of P.F.R.A. and Stella Fedeniuk of the Manitoba Water
Services Board.

The meeting was called on the need for further explanation and
information relating to the availability of government grants from
P.F.R.A. and Water services Board for water works projects for

our systems at Rosenort and Lowe Farm.

The Municipality had received information from the Water Services
Board that due to that fact of the proposed Pembina Valley Water
Coop providing water to this area in the possible near future, the
government grants for water projects would not be approved.

Many of Council and the U.V.D. of Rosenort Committee are of the
opinion that the Pembina Valley Water Coop would not be providing
water to this area for many, many years and and we did not feel
that this cut-off of funding for water projects was justified or
reasonable.

Stella Fedeniuk informed Council and the U.V.D. Committee that this
policy was still in place and that funding of water projects would
not be approved for this area.

Mr. Angus Sneesby indicated that P.F.R.A. discussed such situations
with the Water Services Board and generally had the same policy in
such situations as ours. He indicated that P.F.R.A. has its funding
allocated for approxiamtely the next two years, and it was also
indicated that the same is true for the Water Services Board.

Mr. Sneesby and Mrs. Fedeniuk were informed by Council and the U.V.D
that we did not believe that the Pembina Valley Water Coop would

be proceeding in the near future and that the portion of the project
affecting the Morris area has been put on hold until the west projec
has been approved. We objected to being deleted from funding and
because our belief is that the Pembina Valley Water Project will be
8 to 10 years before this area is owrked on, the Water Services Boar
and P.F.R.A. should reevaluate their position and include us in
funding of programs.

Mrs. Fedeniuk stated that she would take our concerns back to the
Acting Manager for the Water Services Board and discuss the situatio
with him. He would then provide us with a response as to the policy
of the Water Services Board and whether they would be revising the
attitude of not approving water projects for this area.

The meeting was adjourned at this time and the R. M. of Morris and
the U.V.D. of Rosenort Committee will await the response from Water
Services Board and then further discuss what avenues to take if the
response is not favorable.




